
 

      

Dear Sokol Brothers and Sisters, 

Classes are in full swing, with track and field competition behind us, rhythmic gymnastics 

competition coming up, and classes are already learning Cals and Special Numbers. Wheels 

and Spin Classes have more participants than ever. The Men have had their volleyball 

tournament throughout the Fall, and the Women will have had two women’s teams and the 

Junior Girls participate in a one day district tournament by the time you read this. Czech classes 

are also running well, and we even have interest in our ESL classes. 

Successful events have included Oktoberfest, which in its 3rd year has actually made money. 

The primary goal of this event has been to create community awareness, which has worked as 

the World Beer Club and Spin class have both gotten more participants from Oktoberfest. 

Thanks to all who helped run that event as well as to all who attended. 

In early October, Brother Adam Wilt turned his 30th birthday into an excuse to throw a fundraising reunion of our old 

Sokol favorite band, aNnTy eMM! That event raised seed money to start the big project of making our building handicap 

accessible…eventually.  Many thanks to the band for agreeing to come together after all these years for an evening that 

turned out to be just plain fun.  Thank you Adam for the great idea, and especially for making this a fundraiser that 

members could enjoy without having to “work” it. 

Spaghetti Dinner was a success with our men doing a terrific job of cooking and serving all their guests. Thanks to the 

Juniors for running a coatroom and bussing tables, and to our smaller kids for being roaming servers with cream puffs 

and mints.  Save the date of February 21 for a Paint Party where we can socialize while creating works of art! Details to 

follow. 

The Juniors have been busy with fundraising projects, including a successful rake-a-thon in early November. Sokol 

Spirit’s Facebook marketing actually brought them a non-Sokol customer who was thrilled to find a group to clear his 

leaves!  

In that fundraising theme, I want to share with you a little story. At Spaghetti Dinner, 2nd class boy, Dean Shrofe brought 

me an envelope with $70 dollars inside, marked “donation”. On inquiry, I learned that at a recent family gathering, Dean 

held his own fundraiser, with a “split the pot” raffle. Thanks to all the extended Shrofe family for going along with it, and 

the winner even “donating back” the winnings. Our children obviously do emulate what we do, so be careful folks, 

they will learn the good with the bad. Thanks Dean, for supporting Sokol Spirit. In fairness, Dean’s buddy, Max Pajer 

has run individual fundraisers for us as well, making and selling items at our Farmers Market booth. 

A word about dues: 2015 dues notices recently went out, and except for Students and members of 60 years or more, 

the dues are now $70, as decided at our annual meeting in June. The extra twist is that there is a surcharge for those 

who don’t pay before January 15th. Most of our members always pay on time, but for several years we have had to pay 

dues to American Sokol and Central District well before we collect from some members. When members don’t renew, we 

have lost the uncollected dues. This incentive is to inspire the chronically late to pay on time, and we hope to not collect 

any “penalties”. If you have a problem getting dues in on time, PLEASE contact us to work it out. 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to all our Sokol Brothers and Sisters.     Vera Wilt, President 
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3909 S. Prairie Avenue         December 2014 

Brookfield, IL  60513-2143 

Moving? Please let us know your new address! 

Contact: 

Dorothy Becker    

340 Lake Shore Drive North  

Barrington, IL 60010-3425  

BeckerD9749@SBCglobal.net 

Check out our website: 

www.sokolspirit.org 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:BeckerD9749@SBCglobal.net


 
                                                         Sending continued get-well wishes to David Satek. We are all hoping for a good recovery.  
 
Good wishes to Jacquelyn Toscas-Fuchs for continued good health. The Fuchs are staying mostly in their home in Tucson 

now, but they are always thinking of Sokol Spirit and their Sr. II class members.  

Several of our members participated in Honor Flights to and from Washington DC recently: Jerry Chvatal on April 9, 2014, and 

Rudy Ondrovic on July 2nd, 2014 (featured in last newsletter), and Richard (Dick) C. Ptacek on October 29, 2014.  Pictured 

below:  Jerry Chvatal and family at Honor Flight in April, and the Ptaceks from the Honor Flight in October. 

               

Bro. Dick Ptacek and his brother Frank had the honor of being on the October 29, 2014, WWII Veteran's Honor Flight to 

Washington D.C.  It was Ellie Babka that had mentioned there were brothers on Bro. Rudy Ondrovic's Honor Flight earlier this 

year, and with that information, both brothers agreed to send in their applications for the Honor Flight.  (Neither would have 

gone without the other.)  Not only was the Honor Flight a very special time for both of them, but since they had not seen 

each other in over seven years, that in itself was fantastic.  While Frank was in town, several family members were able to 

spend some very special time together, including time with their youngest brother, Chuck (a Sokol Spirit member) and his 

family & Dick's daughter, Lynne (another Sokol Spirit member), who drove in from Kentucky!  This was truly a blessing!  Then 

to top off the already wonderful visit, was the Honor Flight experience.  Both Dick & Frank had apprehension about how 

things would work, but everything was very well organized and they were both so surprised to see several Sokol Members at 

the Welcome Home Celebration!  They wish to thank each of you for taking the time to "Welcome Them Home" and also 

for writing them letters; this was a very moving experience for both of them.  Thank you, Nazdar! Submitted by Jacki Ptacek-

Rada 

              



 

 

Sympathies to the family of Laddie Hynek who passed away September 22.  Laddie was the husband of Lorraine (our 

member for 45 years - Sokol Berwyn), father of Sue Seiffert (member 42 years) and father-in-law of Kathy Zitny 

(member 40 years).  Laddie passed away at home surrounded by his loving family. Again, many regrets that we’ve lost 

another individual very supportive of Sokol for many years.  Peace is being wished to all. 

Juniors Update 

 

 

Oktoberfest – September 13 

     

        

 

Keith Rhoades married Katie on July 5.  Best man was his brother, 

Brother Kyle Rhoades.  Mom and Dad of groom Bro/Sis Bruce and 

Diana Rhoades, and grandparents of groom Bro/Sis Ed and 

EllenJeanne Schnabl.  Aunt of groom Sis. Anita Skotnicki.  To say it was 

awesome would be an understatement.  It was a tremendous day and 

a wonderful evening! 

 

A big THANK YOU to all who have supported the Juniors in our 

various activities and fundraisers so far this year.  We held a car 

wash, sold popcorn at Oktoberfest, and put on a spook house for 

the younger classes at the Halloween party, completed our 9  

rake-a-thon and assisted at Spaghetti Dinner. In the upcoming 

weeks we will continue to have our Wendy’s cards available for 

sale, and host a bake sale on January 20th & 22nd as a welcome 

back treat.   

In the gym the Junior boys have been participating in their weekly 

volleyball games against various teams from the Central District.  

The girls competed in the annual volleyball tournament.   

 
Following the volleyball season 

the Juniors will be learning 

calisthenics and artistic 

gymnastics routines.  The girls 

will also be polishing up their 

rhythmic gymnastics routines 

and the boys will be preparing 

for Skills Day.   

Thanks to all who supported 

the Juniors in 2014! 

- Submitted by Jenn Baran 

 

 

 

 



aNTy eMM Returns to Raise Funds for ADA Compliance– October 4 

 

This past October was my milestone 30th Birthday.  For this occasion I decided to do something fun but more 

importantly to use the opportunity to raise funds for an organization that is close to my heart, Sokol Spirit.   

Over 12 years ago, Sokol Berwyn-Slavsky had four members start a band that played recent hits and oldies for Sokol 

Exhibitions, Parties and for some outside events.  On Saturday, October 4th three of the original aNTy eMM members, 

Mario Mongello, Tom Pajer & Nick Tomeczko, reunited to play a benefit show for Sokol Spirit.  Unfortunately the fourth 

member Matt Gilbert was unable to make it due to a previously scheduled trip to Europe. 

The event featured a buffet, open bar and GREAT entertainment!  Special thanks to Maria Breidenbach (of Sokol St. 

Louis), Leslie Echterhoff and Vera Wilt for helping with the food; Lauren Wilt & Mark Shrofe for help with planning and 

logistics; and the Band aNTy eMM (plus fill-in drummer Joe).  Thank you to everyone for your generous support!  The 

event and donations associated with the event raised a Net Total of $2,031.86! 

 

The purpose of this event was to raise funds for Sokol Spirit to begin pursuing renovations to become ADA Compliant.  

While this project will take time and require significant funds, the funds from the event will help cover some initial 

costs to launch this major undertaking. Making our building ADA Compliant will not only help make our building more 

available and accessible for the surrounding community, but this will also make accessing our building easier for our 

dedicated senior members.   

 

I have volunteered to help coordinate the project of ADA Compliance and I invite you to join me.   Please let me know if 

you want to help with this project by contacting me at adam.wilt4@gmail.com or 708-804-4400. 

Thank you again for your support.                                                                                                                            NAZDAR!                 Brother Adam Wilt 

 

A great big THANK YOU to everyone from the Rummage Sale Committee for contributions of items....and bakery and 

for helping to layout and price.  It wouldn’t be as successful without your help.   – Meribeth Tooke   

 

A man went to his psychiatrist and said "What's wrong with me? I'm afraid of Santa."  

The psychiatrist said, "You must be Claus-trophobic." 

mailto:adam.wilt4@gmail.com


Track And Field – October 11 

     

 

            

All-Around First Place Winners:

Girls:   

Age 6:  Rachael Zanio 

Vilma Vesely (2nd) 

 

Age 7: Scarlet Pajer 

 

 

Age 10:  Kylie Hyderall 

Age 17-24: Alex Zahrobsky 

Age 50-59:  Kathy Barcal 

Boys:   

Age 10: Max Pajer 

Age 12-14:  Zach Picton

 

Congrats to all who participated and did their best!  We are proud of all of you! 

All of our instructors attended a Central District Development Conference held Oct 25-26 

to learn new techniques for their classes. Our instructors are always trying to improve the 

quality of teaching!  Way to go!  Our Senior II Coed instructor, Ellie Babka, is even writing 

and developing a new calisthenics routine to be used by the Senior II CoEd classes 

throughout the country. It is quite a job, and only the best attempt it. Great job, Ellie! 

 
 



 

The Central District Annual meeting was held Nov 2, 2014 at Sokol Tabor. Sixteen Sokol Spirit officers and delegates 

attended this meeting.  Three of our members have either been elected or are continuing in office. Bob Barcal, treasurer; 

Kathy Barcal, women's physical director; and Howie Maskill, properties.  We thank them for taking on these extra 

responsibilities and know they will do a good job. Congratulations! 

Spaghetti Dinner – November 8 

     

      

 

World Beer Club 

 

 

 

  

    Third Friday of each Month @ 7:30 p.m.   

 

Sokol Spirit | 3909 Prairie in Brookfield | Lower Hall 

  

  

  2014/15 

 Dates 

  

        December 19 | January 16 | February 20 | March 20 

 

 

  

   

       
    

Join Sokol Spirit once a month as we enjoy the vast variety of the Beers from around the World.   

$10 Cover Charge Per Participant (must be 21 or older) includes a Flight of 6 Beers.  Each Month will feature 

Beers/Tasters from a different region. Beers will be rated by all Tasters.  Receive Punch Card to Earn a Free 

Month.  Food item tasters will be coordinated with the Featured Region.  

   RSVP Appreciated 3 Days Prior to Each Event     708-692-8350     info@sokolspirit.org 

 

mailto:info@sokolspirit.org


 

BABY and ME 2 ©   Classes 

A gymnastic/music class for Parent (Guardian) and Baby* together -      
tumbling, stretching, progressive skill-based socializing and FUN! 

 
 

* Baby must be walking and under 3 years of age 
Tots classes available at 3 years and toilet trained. 

LOCATION:  SOKOL SPIRIT GYM, 3909 S Prairie, Brookfield 
MONTHLY for 4 consecutive weeks December 2014 through June 2015 

COST: $50/4 sessions each month for one family (one baby) 
MINIMUM: 3 sets of “families”; Max 9 sets 

REGISTRATION:  Forms at sokolspirit.org must be filled out before class 
starts.  Preregistration discounts ask baby&me2@sokolspirit.org or 708/354-

9126 
 

Sokol Spirit is a 501(C)(3) not-for-profit organization. 

 

From the Youth Advisor:  It was great to get to meet many of you when I visited your classes recently.  I 

appreciated your time in hearing about some of the fun activities that lay ahead.  Remember, for those of you who are 

new to Sokol, your Passports should be arriving in the next few weeks, so look for them.  For those returning, please 

make sure you find them as you already had an opportunity to add a sticker this year with Track & Field.  Thank you all 

too for decorating ornaments for our Zoo tree.  Be sure to stop out at the Zoo and show it off.  With our first newsletter 

which will come to your homes, you will find a contest enclosed.  Let's see how many of us can participate.  We've had 

many winners over the past and I am sure we'll see more again this year.  I look forward to seeing many of you at the 

upcoming events for the rest of this Sokol year.  If you see me at an event, be sure to come up to me & say "Hi", a prize 

may await you.                                                                                                                                             Linda Baran                                                 

Annual unit dues letters will be coming in your mail soon.  The unit has voted to raise dues for 2015 to $70 for 

regular membership. Dues need to be paid by Jan 1.  This year we are implementing a LATE FEE of $30 if dues are not 

paid before January 15.  So please do not be late!!!!  If you have a special problem in paying your dues before Jan 1, 

PLEASE let me know. I can work with you on a plan, but please do not just ignore the letter.  E-mail me 

at beckerd9749@sbcglobal.net or call me at 847-842-0390. We don't want to lose you and would love to hear from you 

too. Thanks for supporting Sokol Spirit. Dorothy Becker, Membership Chairman 

Wanted:  Secret Santa Helpers 
to assist the Community Nurse Health Association  
(www.communitynurse.org) program in its 29th year.   
This is the local health service for our township. 
HOW:  Contribute new gloves, scarves, earmuffs, etc. to the Sokol Spirit Giving Tree on the stage.  Used, clean items can 
be contributed, but will go to the resale shop at 110 Calendar, LaGrange if not utilized by the Secret Santa Helpers. 
WHEN:  Starting immediately we will accept items.  Please put a “from tag” with your first name only.  December 20st will 
be the last pick-up.  All items will be collected and brought to the Secret Santa “Workshop”.  Anything not utilized in the 
“Workshop” is given to the medical and dental clinics to use throughout the winter with youth clients, if the Secret Santa 
program cannot accept donations at the time of our delivery. 
SPONSORSHIP:  Sokol Spirit members, students, club members and friends.  Sokol Spirit has been collecting for this 
program for 17 years and is one of the top 10 (501C3) not-for-profit Illinois’ corporations which provide items. 
NOTE:  Participants are not identified to us but may be your neighbors or relatives.  While we struggle to understand the 

changed nature of the world in which we now exist, we work to maintain simple joys like Santa.  All those associated with 

the Secret Santa program feel that helping parents and children share moments of celebration that make for new 

memories is part of the answer.  Please join Sokol Spirit in expressing our support of this local charity. 

 

mailto:baby&me2@sokolspirit.org
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Holiday Greetings! 

        

To all our Sokol friends far and near.  Merry Christmas 

and a Happy & Healthy New Year!  

Doris Barda and Diane & Jessica Rus 

 

May the true meaning of Christmas fill your heart 

with happiness all year!  Nazdar!  Vlasta Stribrny 

 

Radostné a Krasné Sratky.  Paul Lebloch 
 

All our Sokol friends, near and far:  Happy Holidays & 

Happy Healthy Year!  Bernie and Ellie Babka 

 

Vesele Vanoce!  Stastny novy rok!   

Merry Christmas!  Happy New Year!   

Dick & Marie Ptacek 

 

Wishing you a blessed and peaceful holiday season 
that continues into 2015.  Peace. 

Jacki, Blaine, Thaddeus & Sequoia Rada 
 

Wishing everyone peace, good health and happiness for 

the New Year.   Millie Pultorak 

 

To Senior Co-Eds:  Merry Christmas and Happy, 

Healthy New Year.  Rich and Val Husak 

 

Merry Christmas and a Joyous New Year from the 
Rocush family.  Chuck & Keg; Cara, Scott, Jordan 
& McAna; Colleen, Steve, Cali & Chaz; CJ, Gina, 

Mila, AJ & Audrey; Casey & Lindsay 
 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!   

Linda Starek and Lana VanMaren 

 

Veselé Vánoce/ Veselé Svátky. Merry Christmas, 

Happy Holidays.   

Laddie & Lorraine and the entire Vanek family 

 
Veselé Vánoce a Stastny Novy Rok. Nazdar!  

Mildred Jezek 
 

To Our Sokol Friends: Merry Christmas & Happy New 

Year – Wishing you good health and much happiness in 

the coming year! - Leo and Agnes Pajer 

 

Happy Holidays to all of you!  The Kotynek family 
 

Happy Holidays!  The Becker family 

 

Veselé Vanoce a Štastný Nový Rok!  Bruce and Diana 

 

To All our Sokol Spirit Brothers and Sisters:  
Merry Christmas & a Happy and Healthy New Year!  

Vera and Alix Wilt 
 

Sokol Family and Friends:  Merry Christmas and a 

Happy, Healthy New Year.  The Bazata family 

 

To Everyone:  Veselé Vanoce Štastný, Zdravý Nový 

Rak!  The Pavlas family 

 

To Jake and Cole Heetel:  I’m watching you!   
Love, Charlie (your elf) 

 

Veselé Vanoce!  All the best to our Sokol Brothers 

and Sisters in the New Year! NaZdar!  

Bob, Kathy, Ryan, Kaitlyn and Michael Barcal 

 

Merry Christmas and many happy days  

for the year to come.  Helen Sevcu 

 

Best wishes for a joyful Christmas and the best of 
good health to all in the coming year.   

Slavia Sula and family 
 

Merry Christmas & Best Wishes for the New Year 

2015.  Elaine Zitko and family 

 

How do sheep greet each other at the holidays? 

Happy Holidays to ewe! 



~ MEMORIAL FUND ~ 

In Memory of Otto Bultas

from Angie Bultas and family . . . . . . $100.00             from the Mongello family. . . . . . $25.00 

 

In Memory of Ruth Unijewski 

from Ellie and Bernie Babka. . . . . . . . . $20.00            from Jean Tam. . . . . . . . . . . . . . $25.00 

from Sandy Clark. . . . . . . . . $50.00 

 

In Memory of Jerry Zitko, Sr. from Leo and Agnes Pajer. . . . . . .$10.00 

In Memory of Anne Svec from Leo and Agnes Pajer. . . . . . . . . . .$20.00 

 

~ NEWSLETTER FUND ~ 

In Memory of Ruth Unijewski from Val Husak. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $10.00 

 

Please send any Memorial Fund and Newsletter Fund items to the attention of  

Helen Sevcu, 2411 S. Elmwood, Berwyn, IL  60402 

 

 

The American Sokol Organization is proud to be celebrating our 150th year.  As part of the ASO, Sokol Spirit will be 

participating in the celebration by having the opportunity to order 150th merchandise.  There are a few options to 

purchase:  Polo Shirts, T-Shirts, Vests, Patches and Pins with the Official 150th Anniversary Logo. Polo shirts and T-shirts 

will be available in either red or navy color.  There are two styles of patches: rectangle or circle with the official logo.  

When ordering a T-shirt or polo you have the option for our name, Sokol Spirit, to be printed under the official 150th 

logo, please indicate if you would like this option.  Please attach payment with your order. All checks can be made 

payable to Sokol Spirit. Any questions please see website for color photos and pricing and/or contact Alex Zahrobsky 

(708) 426-3625 or azahrobsky8@gmail.com.  Please send all orders by mail to Sokol Spirit ATTN- 150th Merchandise, 

3909 Prairie Ave, Brookfield IL 60513 or drop them off at the gym.  The 2nd Deadline 

will be February 2nd, 2015.   

                              

 

When you've seen one shopping center you've seen a mall. 

Color photos, sizing, 

order form and other 

information is on the 

Spirit website: 

www.Sokolspirit.org 

mailto:azahrobsky8@gmail.com


 

         
Donation Suggestions:  $10 advance ticket includes supplies/$12 at the door; 

Seniors over 60 years and Children 8-12 years $8 advance/$10 at t h e  door - - 

NOTE:  By December 8th, if 15 pre-registrations are not received, 

the event will be cancelled. 

Stations offered: (Limit of two stations per person. Capacity = 10 persons/station. Indicate two stations on 

registration below.) Teachers include Pavlina Dropka (Czech language/culture teacher), Meribeth Tooke 

(Education Director), and special guest Viera Kolesar, who will have a sampling of her handicrafts for sale. 

➊  Egg Decorating (Kraslice) directed instrument technique, Batik wax-resistant dying with two colors  VK 

➋  Wheat-weaving Heart (Ozdoby ze slaného těsta)  with Wheat Stalks and Ribbon MT  

➌  Cornhusk Dolls (Panenky ze šustí) VK 

➍  Gingerbread cookies (Vánoční  perník) with white icing designs PD 

➎  Paper snowflakes (Papírové vločky) and designs…dress a card (Foreign Language Committee) 

We reserve the right to limit class size, content, etc.  For more information, E-mail czechclass@sokolspirit.org. 

Sponsored by the Sokol Spirit Education Director, Czech Foreign Language Committee.  

Sokol Spirit is a a 501C3 not-for-profit education, fitness, gymnastic Illinois corporation  

 

REGISTRATION for December 13, 2014 Event 

Detach this form and mail to Sokol Spirit, 3909 S. Prairie Avenue, Brookfield, Illinois 60513. Note on the 

envelope that this is for Easter Cultural Event. Please register before December 8th. Thanx. 

 

NAME  Stations:   &   E-mail    

 

NAME  Stations:   &   E-mail    

 

Address, Town, Zip   

 

Phone   /  E-mail   

 

Donation Amount Enclosed $______                      NO CASH; Make check payable to Sokol Spirit 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  

 What did the big furry hat say to the warm woolly scarf?   You hang around while I go on ahead. 

What do you call a penguin in the desert?    Lost! 

t

t

t

t 

The Spirit of European Winter 

Handicrafts 

Saturday, December 13th 9a.m.- 11:30a.m. 

Sokol Spirit, 3909 S. Prairie Avenue, Brookfield 

 

mailto:czechclass@sokolspirit.org
mailto:czechclass@sokolspirit.org
http://www.jokesabout.net/winter-q-and-a


SOKOL SPIRIT, 3909 Prairie, Brookfield 
CZECH LANGUAGE/CONVERSATION CLASSES 

MONDAYS, 7:00–8:30pm, BASIC CZECH CONVERSATION & GRAMMAR: (8 weeks) $140 per Session/Minimum 3 
students. Session II: January 5, 2015 – February 23; Session III: April 6, 2015 -May, 25. Textbook: Basic Czech I by Ana 
Adamovicova and Darina Ivanovova (Amazon $18) 
TUESDAYS, 7:00–8:30pm, LIFE LEARNERS CZECH CONVERSATION: (8 weeks) $140 per Session/Minimum 3 students. 
Session II: January 6, 2015 – February 24; Session III: April 7, 2015 - May 26. Textbook available. 
WEDNESDAYS, 7:00–8:30pm, INTERMEDIATE CZECH CONVERSATION & GRAMMAR: (12 weeks) $100 per Student/Min. 
8 students. Session II: January 7. 2015 – March 25; Session III: April 8, 2015 – June 24. Textbook: Basic Czech I (see above) 

Please note: If the minimum number of students is not reached, the number of lessons may be shortened. Discount with advance payment, 
please ASK. If paid in advance, please mail check to Sokol Spirit c/o Czech Language Class. 

CZECH CULTURAL CLASSES and SPECIAL EVENTS (In English) 
THURSDAYS, 6:30 – 8pm, CZECH & SLOVAK JEWELS: (4 weeks) $35 per session/Minimum 3 students. (After minimum 
of 3 students, $10 per drop-into class.) Custom handouts. Session II: March 5 - 26, 2015; Session III:  
May 7 - 28, 2015. Possibility of extension with pupil interest.  
THURSDAYS, 6:30 – 8pm, CZECH & SLOVAK TREASURES 4 weeks @ $35 per session/Minimum of 3 students (After 
minimum of 3 students, $10 per drop-into class Custom Handouts Session II: April 9 - 30, 2015; Session III: June 4 - 25, 
2015 Possibility of extension with pupil interest. 
SPIRIT OF EUROPEAN WINTER HANDICRAFTS: Saturday, December 13, 9 – 11:30am. Adults and children over age 8.  
$10 advance ticket includes supplies/$12 at the door; Seniors over 60 years and Children 8-12 years $8 advance/$10 at 
door. Lessons in Egg dying including wax resistance as ornaments; Corn husk weaving; Wheat weaving; and much more.  
Use registration form to pay in advance and register for diff event activities. Form available sokolspirit.org at Sokol Spirit gym, or various 
Czech events. Questions? Email czechclass@sokolspirit.org Questions? Email czechclass@sokolspirit.org. 
 
 

SOKOL SPIRIT FIRST FRIDAY CZECH FILMS…..from Sokol Spirit’s Foreign Language Committee The 

series continues this Fall … a $4 donation with free pilsner, water, or pop. Each film has handouts and is accompanied 
by our head Czech language teacher, Pavlina Dropka, except where indicated. 
December 5: Tri oríšky pro Popelku/THREE NUTS FOR CINDERELLA Slavic Christmas Fairytale of a young woman who is 
put upon by her stepmother and stepsisters. The film employs a twist, though, when a handsome prince comes 
knocking. Cinderella does not simply fall into the prince's arms. In this version, he must actively pursue the young 
woman who is a skilled sharpshooter prone to wearing hunting outfits. Cinderella also has three wishes at her disposal, 

gained from three magic nuts. (92 min;1973;G) 
January 2, 2015   Vesnicko má stredisková/ MY SWEET LITTLE VILLAGE This Laurel and Hardy-like pair are at the heart 
of a comedy which finds humor in an abundance of everyday situations between Otik and Pavek. (100 min; 1986; PG) 
February 6th A pátý Jezdec je Strach/ THE FIFTH HORSEMAN (RIDER) IS FEAR w 17 minute commentary by Andrew 
Norton giving a film retrospect. REVIEW:  “…a nearly perfect film…” – Roger Ebert, Chicago Sun Times; Restricted by 
Stalinist censorship, New Wave Director Brynych's uses Nazi fascism as a metaphor to speak out against Soviet 
communism, highlighting the evils of both oppressive regimes. (100 min black & white film; 1964, remastered 2003; 
PG13 for violence.) 
*March 6th Babí léto /AUTUMN SPRING Bittersweet Comedy Czech Traditions Fanda, an old man who refuses to grow 
up.  Despite pleas from his exasperated wife Emilie and son who want him to make some serious decisions about the 
future, he ignores their nagging and spends the days seeking amusement and adventure.  Aided by his pal and former 
theatre colleague.  (95 minutes; 2001; PG-13 for language) 
*April 3rd Prodaná nevěsta /THE BARTERED BRIDE OPERA, Smetana’s three-act comic opera (1860’s). (90 minutes; 1981; G) 
*May 1st Ostře sledované vlaky/CLOSELY WATCHED TRAINS 

 
Sokol Spirit is a 501(C)(3) not-for-profit organization. 

 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  

What do you call an old snowman?   Water 

 

What does Frosty the Snowman eat for breakfast? Snow Flakes 

mailto:czechclass@sokolspirit.org
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December 2014: 

December 6 – Central District Men & Boys 

competition 

December 13 – Holiday crafts 

December 19 – Beer Club 

December 22 – January 3 – no classes 

              Save the Dates 

(2015): 

January 1 – Sokol Dues due (do your to-do 

list) 

Week of January 4 – Classes resume 

January 5 – First Friday film 

 

January 16 – Beer Club 

January 17 – Beer Fest – Sokol Tabor  

     (Czech beers, Moravian wines) 

January 25 – Pancake Breakfast 

February 6 – First Friday film 

February 20 – Beer Club 

February 21 – Paint Party 

March 3 – Your Newsletter Editor’s birthday 

March 20 – Beer Club 

March 28 – Sokol Spirit Exhibition!! 

April 26 – Membership Dinner

Wishing you a very happy and healthy holiday season. 

Don’t forget to check in at the gym: www.facebook.com/sokolspirit  
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First Wednesday                Sokol Spirit Unit Meeting 

7:30pm 

Third Monday           Sokol Spirit BOI Meeting 

7:30pm 
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